I wish to have the follow item on the agenda for the August council meeting:
Dear Mayor Cole & Members of South Huron Council:
We have recently transferred farm properties within my family and my husband, Dale, and I have acquired ownership of Pt Lot 10, Conc 13 and Lot 11, Conc 13 of South Huron. These parcels have been owned by the Foster family since 1957 and 1958 respectively. The two properties are on either side of what is known as Dump Road. I would like to request that the name of that short stretch of road be changed. I have always found it an unfortunate choice for the road when it was first identified as that. However, it is only now that we have ownership of the properties ourself on it that I feel I can address it.
The reasons for requesting the change are as follows:
1. There is a house on one of the parcels that we rent out for which the mailing address is 42477 Dump Road. It is not a pleasant name to have as part of your address.
2. As owners of the farm properties on this road, it is an embarrassment to be identified with a road called that.
3. This is a short stretch of road, running only for one concession between Union Line and Plugtown Line. There are no other residences other than our rental house for which the mailing address would be changed.
4. It has been many years since there even was a dump on that road and most of the current generation of residents will no longer recall that it was ever there.
We are indifferent to what the new name should be - suggestions might include reference to the two hydro substations now on that road, my in-laws (Earl & Jean Foster) in recognition of their ownership of half of the land along that stretch of road for the past 60 years or simply Road/Line ##.
Please consider this request and advise what we can do to move this forward. I can be reached by phone during business nours at 519-348-8412, via email or at the address below. Thanks for your assistance with this matter.

Coralee Foster